OAGDU meeting minutes from January 10 2021

1. The monthly OAGDU call began at 7:06 PM with the following members present: 

Deanna Lewis
Paula Jordan
Debbie Baker
Marianne Denning
Annette Anderson
Renee Johnson
Paula Jordan
Luann Bowers
Asia  
	
	 


 

2. Minutes: The December secretary report was sent by listserve.  Marianne discussed and the need to keep paper copies of the minutes stored in one central location. Deanna will send the October minutes to be reviewed for corrections. 
· Debbie made a motion that the December minutes be approved as read and the motion was seconded by Paula and the motion passed.           

3. Treasurer’s Report: 

4. A treasurer’s report will not be given at this time. Deanna and Marianne need to meet and cover a couple of items first. The current balance in the checking account is $1505.38. The candy bar sales will be updated by Deanna in an email shortly. 

-Marianne made a motion to approve the treasurers report as given by Deanna and the motion was seconded by Diane and the motion passed.  



	

Committee Reports:

5. Fund Raising.  
A.  Luann reported that we sold a total of $250 during the Honey Baked Ham sale and a check will be coming for $50.00.
· Marianne made a motion that we have another Honey Baked Ham fundraiser again starting 02/22/2021 – April 5th 2021. The motion was seconded by Luann and the motion passed. Deanna will also check on the gift card amounts that will be offered during the fundraiser. 
· Deanna announced that after the completion of the Honey Baked Ham fundraiser we will have a meeting to discuss a raffle fundraiser for the air fryer and the Keurig coffee maker. 
· Luann will continue as the chair for this committee. 
      
7. Gavel:
		A. Annette will continue as chair for this committee.  	   

8.Legislate Committee:
A. Marianne reported that the sponsors of the bill want to move away from the criminal piece such as fines etc. and move to civil penalties. Marianne suggested that we contact some of the other service dog groups to see if they would be willing to join us in moving the legislature forward.  
-Marianne will read the current code at the next meeting to refresh our memory of the needed changes.  
-The two questions were removed from the proposal: 1. Is this a service dog? 2. What service does the service dog provide?
-We need new sponsor for our bill, and we need support to move this legislation forward.  
-Paula suggested that we send out an email asking for information regarding any denials of service due to our guide dogs. 

9. New Business:
A.  Deanna is working to set up the Paypal account and will notify everyone by email soon.  This will allow us to pay our OAGDU dues and other necessary items easier.  
-Deanna announced the winners of the gift cards at the Christmas party held in December. 
-Annette won the Amazon gift card
-Asia, Debbie and Luann also won Chewy gift cards 
- Committees will start new again in January
	-Luann is the current chair of the fundraising committee. Luann will continue as the fundraising chair. 
-Gavel committee is currently chaired by Annette and Annette will continue as the chair. 


  
  
10.Next Meeting:
	A. Next meeting will be held on February 14th at 7:00PM. 
	**The call concluded at 8:00 PM. 
Meeting Adjourned.

	 





	



